We welcome all allopathic and osteopathic medical graduates to apply.

​Applications are accepted via ERAS beginning September 15th. Please note that the Harvard South Shore Psychiatry Residency Training Program is labeled in ERAS, FREIDA, and ACGME as Boston VA Healthcare System (Brockton-West Roxbury)/Harvard Medical School Program, ID: 4002421279.​ We begin reviewing applications shortly thereafter and conduct interviews from October through January. We have no formal deadline for the submission of applications, but please keep in mind that we have a limited number of interview slots.

Applications will not be considered until they are complete, with the exception of the Dean’s Letter which is not available to programs until October. We participate in the National Resident Matching Program (NRMP).  We are unable to offer positions outside of the match.  Should you match at Harvard South Shore you will be expected to attend a comprehensive, paid mandatory orientation that will begin three weeks prior to July 1st.

​All program applicants must meet these criteria:
​
· Enrollment in an accredited allopathic or osteopathic medical school
· Passing Step 1 (and when applicable, Step 2 CK + CS) on the USMLE or COMLEX equivalent on the first attempt
· Demonstration of Psychiatry as a primary career choice through scholarly and extracurricular activities

Please submit all ERAS requirements, including:
· Medical school and other relevant transcripts
· Dean’s Letter
· 3 letters of reference. At least two from clinicians, at least one from a psychiatrist.
· Personal Statement
· Picture
· USMLE Step 1 score or COMLEX equivalent (Step 2 CK +CS or COMLEX equivalents must be submitted prior to February to be eligible for our rank order list)


What do you seek in a candidate?
· Academically driven, self-motivated physicians who seek excellence in scholarship and clinical acumen
· Models of professionalism with excellent communication skills and high regard for integrity and accountability
· Collaborative, supportive of co-residents, and team-oriented
· Dedicated to the highest levels of service, advocacy and ethical practice
· Future innovators who are committed to making positive change in healthcare
· Candidates from medically-underserved backgrounds are encouraged to apply
        
Is there a cut-off date for graduation from medical school?

There is no cut-off date, however we consider length of time away from clinical practice important. Ideal candidates will have completed medical school or other residency within the last 2 years.
 
Do you accept applications from non-US citizen medical graduates?

We do accept applications from non-US citizen medical graduates and may sponsor J1 visas, however as a VA program we must adhere to official VA hiring practice which requires an employee to be a U.S. citizen (or equivalent).  Under VA policy a non-citizen may be hired only if there are no other qualified U.S. citizen (or equivalent) candidates.  
 
Do you offer externships?

We do not offer externships at this time, however our office would be happy to connect you with appropriate resources.
 
Who can I contact for further questions?

Our wonderful program coordinators!

Erin Lovell                                       
P: (774) 826-2458
Email: Erin.Lovell@va.gov
Amanda Pereira
P: (774)826-2456
Email: Amanda.Pereira@va.gov
